08-15-2024 SPECIAL TOWN COUNCIL MTG

The Santa Claus Town Council met for a special session on August 15, 2024 at the Santa Claus Town Hall
located at 90 N Holiday Blvd Santa Claus, In.

The meeting was called to order by President, Kevin Burke.

Pledge of Allegiance
YouTube- NO
Town Council Members Present: Patrica Vaal, Kevin Burke and Brian Warran

Absent: Mike Johannes and Jason Little
Also, Present: Jane Lindsey, Clerk Treasurer, Max Meyer, Fire Chief and James Faulkenburg,

Police Chief
COMMENTS FROM THE PRESIDENT
Kevin Burke started the meeting letting the public know that this is the second budget hearing.

INFORMATION FROM THE DEPARTMENT HEADS

Clerk-Treasurer, Jane Lindsey reported that her meeting with the DLGF went well. The DLGF representative
went through each budget line with Lindsey. The DLGF reported that the 2025 budget could be funded with the
tax levy and estimated misc revenue. Lindsey stated that she felt that good budget practice would be to budget
off the levy as the misc revenue is only an estimate and is not guarantee that those funds will be received.

— Max Meyer requested that the new pickup truck that was approved for the 2025 budget be moved to purchase in
2024. After lengthy discussion it was decided to keep the purchase in the 2025 budget as was previously
approved. No further action was needed.

The first public reading of the 2025 budget will be at the regularly scheduled Town Council meeting on
September 16, 2024 at 5:30 pm at the Town Hall, 90 N Holiday Blvd, Santa Claus, IN.

Patricia Vaal made the motion to adjourn the public special town council meeting at 6:00 pm. Kevin Burke
seconded the motion.

Ayes: 3 Nays: None
Motion carried 3-0

The next Town Council meeting will be September 16th at 5:30 pm.
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